
From: Hayden Grooms <haydengrooms@scstatehouse.gov>
To: fline@andersonlibrary.orgfline@andersonlibrary.org

Date: 2/8/2017 3:28:39 PM
Subject: Lieutenant Governor Photos

Good afternoon,

Thank you so much for meeting with Lieutenant Governor Bryant this morning. I know he thoroughly 
enjoys seeing folks from back home. Attached are a few of the better photos I was able to take. 
Again, thank you for taking time to meet with us this morning.

Sincerely,

Hayden Grooms
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